
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Dear Parents / Carers, 

The half term break is finally with us.  
Although this has been a short half 
term the winter months make the 
days very long for everyone.  The 
good news is spring is just around the 
corner. 

Our students have a done a good job 
returning after Christmas with a 
renewed focus on achieving their 
qualifications.  Year 11 students have 
been working hard on their speaking 
and listening preparation.  They will 
take their speaking and listening 
assessments within the next few 
weeks.  Please encourage your son / 
daughter to try their best in these 
assessments. 

It was lovely to see so many families 
attend the student progress 
consultations.  This event allowed 
staff to hold conversations with 
parents / carers and students around 
the next steps to help their progress 
in each subject area.  It is crucial that 
students take on board the advice 
given to them by staff and make the 
positive changes needed within their 
learning. 

Many students have worked hard to 
achieve their star awards each day. 
This has seen 15 students ‘cash out’ 
their reward vouchers this week. We 
hope these students enjoy using their 
vouchers!!! 

Can I ask that you continue to 
support your son / daughter by 
encouraging good attendance to 
school, wearing full school uniform 
and sensible footwear.  

I wish you all a restful half term.  

Kind Regards,  

Mrs Rennie-Gibbons 

Headteacher Kickstart Academy. 



  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This term’s focus in Maths is Algebra. 

The word ‘ Algebra’ can be quite scary for students and even some 
adults! Learning algebra helps to develop critical thinking skills. 
That includes problem solving, logic, patterns, and reasoning.  

Algebra is used for many professions, especially those in Science 
and Maths. All students have worked well collecting like terms by 
adding and subtracting variables; they have also worked well on 
expanding brackets by multiplying them away.  

Algebra will appear in the GCSE exam papers; year 11 students 
must be aware of the terminology to help them solve the tricky 
problems. Year 10 students; now is a good opportunity to revise!  

There are approximately 14 weeks until year 11 students sit their 
first Maths exam, please encourage them to make the most of 
each learning opportunity in and out of school. 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/z2dthcw   

If you require extra support with your child’s maths learning ; 
please feel free to contact. 

 Georgia.waite@lct.education  

Maths lead. 

 

Big well done to the following 
students for taking Maths homework 
home this term.   

 DB 
 CB 
 KL 
 LEH 
 LLG 
 OJ  
 DLK 
 LJ 

This term students have been exploring different ways in 
which they contribute to society by displaying British Values.  

Students have listened and interacted well in the weekly 
assemblies where we have covered topics on radicalisation, 
effects of gambling, what are healthy personal boundaries, 
online abuse, and consent. 

 

There has been an increase in positive star points given to 
those students who are respectful to staff, complete work in 
lessons and follow the school rules. Students have then 
been rewarded with a trip out to Shrewsbury Cathedral , 
Cannock Chase and the Ironworks centre and sculpture park 
where they have enjoyed the sweet treats of Crystals cakes, 
Hot chocolate, and McDonalds. 

First weekly form reward went to KR for achieving the most 
stars in one week, they enjoyed a treat from Greggs. 

 

Personal Development 

mailto:Georgia.waite@lct.education


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 are aware that next half term gets busier in terms of exams and 
expectations. Some will be sitting their Functional Skills exams, but all 
will be working towards their GCSEs in other subjects!  

Last year 15 students achieved several academic qualifications which 
have enabled them to go on to college and/or work apprenticeships. 
We have high hopes for this year 11 cohort too!   

Please be aware of the following guidance and information for 
candidates regarding examinations.  

https://www.jcq.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/08/IFC-
NE_Assessments_2023_FINAL.pdf  

 https://www.jcq.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/08/IFC-
Written_Examinations_Sep2023_FINAL.pdf  

https://www.jcq.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/04/JCQ-Social-
Media-Infographic-v4.pdf  

These are important regulations that students need to be aware for 
sitting examinations. 

This half term students entered for their GCSE Art, Craft and 
Design have been issued with the AQA GCSE paper. They have 
chosen one question as a starting point for exploration and 
preparation ready for the exam, which is held under exam 
conditions, during the week of the 18th of March 2024. It is a 
busy time for the students, and we look forward to them 
producing some wonderful, independent artwork.  

There is some great support material on BBC bitesize 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/examspecs/zjymp9q 

Year 10 have just started a new project this half term on Optical 
Art. We have looked at the artists Riley and Vaserely and made 
air dried clay hearts which students have added patterns to. 

 

Examinations 

This term all our students have been working hard to prepare for their speaking and 
listening assessments that are due to take place from February. 

Students have spent time thinking about topics of interest that they want to talk about. 
We have seen some excellent independent work from students making presentations to 
help deliver their talks. Working with staff on the computers has allowed us to develop 
our IT skills alongside writing as we work hard to make our talks as engaging as 
possible. 

It’s been fun to hear what our students’ various passions are and learning about new 
things from them. Staff have been on the other end of learning this term as we’ve been 
taught everything about subjects ranging from MMA training advice to make-up 
tutorials. 

Some students have also started increasing the amount of reading we’re doing to help 
develop our literacy skills. Staff have worked with students to figure out articles and 
topics they want to read about so that we can all have access to materials that will help 
them improve their engagement with reading. 

Well done to everyone who has worked so hard this term to get everything ready in time 
for the busy spring ahead! b 

Science
 

During this term the Year 10 and Year 11 students have been 
focusing on recognising a variety of food chains, and the 
reasons behind why there is a decrease in the number of 
insects that could affect the organisms in the food web. 

 

It has been a pleasure this term, all students have worked 
incredibly hard as exam’s are approaching. A huge well done 
for all their efforts and focus, I hope you all have a lovely half 
term.  

Above is an example of the 
speaking and listening 
preparation. 

                             Top Tip! 

Please practice your script with a 
friend or a relative to build your 
confidence. 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/examspecs/zjymp9q


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This half term our year 10 and 11 students are practicing their knowledge on food hygiene, 
and the aim is for them all to achieve their level 1 or 2 food hygiene certificate over the next 
half term. 

Year 10 students have been busy practicing their knife and cutting skills in the kitchen, 
making and preparing their assessment dish that they present later in the year.  

I'm proud to say that each student has been focused on learning knife skills and safety in 
and around the kitchen, including what to do if there was ever a kitchen fire. 

Year 11 students are currently picking a two-course meal, whether that be a main and 
dessert or a starter and a main, where they will practice making these dishes ready for their 
final assessment April 2024. Please encourage your son/daughter in the kitchen as this 
assessment is vital for them to pass.  

I do hope you're enjoying sampling their food, and please if you could get them in the 
kitchen supporting you to cook or meal prep every little help counts.   

Please remember attendance is important to pass this qualification, if you feel your 
son/daughter is struggling please don't hesitate to contact me.  

Mrs Parry. 

 

This half term most of the students have begun planning 
their sessions ready to start leading the sessions over the 
next half term.  

 

Our last fixture at home was against Woodfield, our 
visitors from Coventry. We started the game well taking 
the lead with a long-range effort from LLG. JH, who was in 
goal, saw an opportunity to level the scores going into the 
break.  

We had our chances in the second half but went on to 
lose 2-1. We’re getting closer to getting a winning result 
and if the students remain positive the results will come.  

The new kit is now on order, thank you all for your kind 
sponsorship!  

Our next two fixtures are provisionally booked for 23rd 
February and 15th March 2024. 

Sports leadership 

Football team 

Example of the new 
kit 



  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

If any students, parents/carers 
would like support with their mental 
health please contact me for 
information and signposting.  

susanne.parry@lct.education 

Mental Health Lead 

Safeguarding 

Miss Gilsenan is our 
CSE lead. Please look 
out for a date for the 
Child Sexual 
Exploitation of (CSE) 
workshop for parents, 
this will be 
communicated on 
Bromcom. 


